S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Wednesday 5th January 2022 in the Village Hall
1. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr A Evans, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr P Bland, Mrs T Banks, Mr R Williamson, Mr M Narborough, Mr K Reynolds, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr D Price, Mr J Smallwood, Mrs M Albinson, Mr S Scales and Mrs D Gotts
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 6th October 2021: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Narborough with two abstentions, all other members were in favour, and they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial:  Mrs Banks declared an interest as she is an Allotment Tenant.
4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the three-quarter year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received a detailed printout of the finances, he said that the figure in the spend column should be approximately three quarters of the Budget. 

Mr Jordan explained that currently there is an overspend of around £7,000 which is made up of two items; the new gates and fencing at the 9-acre field Car Park and the new footpath which runs from Nursery Close to Common Lane. We have received a CIL receipt from the Borough Council of £834 towards the Nursery Close Footpath.
As both of these items had not been budgeted for, the funds will come from the Parish Council Reserves.

Mr Jordan stated that he and Mrs Cornwell had looked at all the figures and had felt that things are on course, several one-off costs have also been paid including the Lighting Insurance, Subscriptions to SLCC and NALC and the annual Trade Bin charge.

Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total currently stands at £80,364.09 against a Budget of £97,845.00. 

With no questions, Mr Narborough proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the three-quarter year accounts; this was seconded by Mr Williamson with all members in favour.
6. To discuss the proposed Precept for 2022/2023: Mr Jordan referred back to the detailed Budget Monitoring Sheet and explained that members would be going through the Budget 2022/2023 column on the right-hand side of the sheet.

He explained that he and Mrs Cornwell had spent a lot of time looking at the figures and had tried to keep the budget below £100.000, subsequently it was confirmed that they had put together a budget for consideration, which incorporates all the budget requests put forward by the Assets Committee and the request from the Wootton Park Committee. 

He said that some of the figures are known and can be easily projected such as wages and various contracts; however other items such as Cemetery Fees are more difficult to predict.

He added that Allotment Rentals are due to increase but not until the following financial year, the increase in Village Hall rental charges and Cemetery fees which come into effect from April 2022, will hopefully see an increase in income.

Mr Jordan stated that the Parish Council also has to take into consideration the rise in the National Minimum wage to £9.50 per hour and the increase in National Insurance and Pension contributions.
Mr Jordan referred back to the Budget 2022/2023 column and went through each line in detail referring to the following items:

Under the Administration heading, the figure for Salaries and Expenses has increased a bit. 

General Admin heading, comment was made that the figures for Electricity, Water and Telephone have reduced slightly, a benefit is being seen with the Solar Panels and correspondence being sent via email; Post/Stationery/Printing has remained the same. A slight increase has been made for computer/Internet and Insurances, the figure for Insurances includes most things although Street Lighting comes under a separate heading. The figure of £200 in New Equipment has been allowed just in case a new Printer is required. Planning & Other fees has been reduced to £200; Bank Charges has been slightly increased to £350. The bottom line has been reduced from £11,000 to £9,650.
Mr Jordan stated that under Allotments, the figures for Contract out Work, Water, Repairs & Maintenance and New Works have all been reduced to £500.  Due to the allowance of Water pumps on a trial basis, the Water Bill will need to be monitored. With rental income expected at £3,300, the bottom line sits at £1,300 in hand.
Under the Bus Shelters heading, Maintenance has been reduced to £300. 

Cemetery, the figure for Grass Maintenance has reduced slightly to £1,200, this is on a contact and this figure covers it; Tree Surgery has been reduced to £500; Materials/New Works has also been reduced to £500 to cover the cost of possible additional gravel; Income from Fees is difficult to predict but has been estimated at £16,000. The bottom line sits at £13,300 in hand.
Churchyard, the total figure has reduced slightly from £2,600 to £2,400; £1,400 has been allocated for the Grass maintenance and £1,000 for Repairs/Maintenance to cover wall repairs
Footway Lighting, the Supply and Maintenance budget has been kept the same at £13,500, The figure for repairs has been reduced to £500. The figure of £1,000 for the Insurance has remained the same.

Litter, the figure of £4,500 for Wages has been increased to £7,000 to cover Mr Stuart Wightman carrying out the role of Litter Warden plus the emptying of all the Parish bins, a contractor will no longer be required. The figure for the Trade Bin has remained the same at £1,300. The cost to clear the Parish Litter was confirmed on the bottom line at £8,400.
Under the Open Spaces heading, the figure for Grass Maintenance has been reduced to £1,600, the figure for Repairs & Materials has been increased from £1,400 to £5,000 to cover Pond works and the possible building up of the track. Pest Control, Trees/Posts/Hedging and New Equipment have all remained the same. The bottom line has increased from £11,850 to £14,700.
Wootton Park, Mr Jordan stated that the figure of £13,030 requested by the Wootton Park Committee has been accommodated. With the NWPC Contribution of £4,825, the bottom line sits at £8,205. A Grant Application for just under £48,000 from FCC Communities Foundation has been successful and will make great improvements to the small children’s play area.
Mr Jordan spoke regarding the Village Hall and confirmed that the figure for Wages remains the same at £13,500, The figure for Repairs and Maintenance has been reduced from £10,000 to £5,000 as the new flooring has now been laid and the Tie-Bars have been installed. The cost of the Trade Bin has increased slightly; Figures for the Window Cleaning and Gas have also increased slightly, Both Electricity and Water have reduced. Insurance has been removed and is included under the General Admin heading; Fees/Licences/Refunds have been reduced slightly. The Hire Fees have been reduced from £25,000 to £20,000. The bottom line sits at £3,700.  
Portable Partition Screens: Mr Jordan referred to the December Parish Council meeting and the proposal to purchase portable partition screens and explained that Mrs Cornwell had come up with the idea to co-own those already owned by the Pre-School. It was explained that currently the Pre-School put out and put away theirs every day, however, if they agree and with a contribution of around £500, they could be left up and co-owned. It was said that this would ultimately save the Parish Council money and would also help the Pre-School financially.  
After brief discussion, Mr Jordan proposed that Mrs Cornwell contacts the Pre-School to see whether co-owning the Partition Screens would be possible, this was seconded by Mr Bland, with all members in favour. 
Mr Jordan stated that under Miscellaneous, the Grant to the Citizens Advice Bureau remains at £250; the Grant to South Wootton in Bloom has remained the same at £500 and £100 has been allowed for the Parish Assembly refreshments.

Comment was made that last year the Citizens Advice Bureau did not claim the Grant, it was suggested, therefore, that this be removed for next year.

Mr Jordan then went through the items under the Income heading, he said that Treasury Deposit Interest has decreased from £1,000 to £100, Wayleaves, Meeting Room Hire and Solar Panel Income has all remained the same, the figure for Other Contributions and Equipment Sold sits at nil.

The figure for CIL Receipts has been reduced to £0 as no developments have been built.

Members were happy with the proposed figures and the total precept figure of £99,965.00 (An increase of £2,120 on this current year). Mr Jordan stated that this will amount to an increase of 66p per Band D household per year.

Members thanked Mr Jordan and Mrs Cornwell for doing a good job and commented that the Parish Council has done well to manage its finances.

Mr Jordan proposed that the budget figure of £99,965.00 for 2022/2023 should be accepted, this was seconded by Mr Narborough, with all members in favour.

7. To approve the following documents:
It was confirmed that prior to the meeting, all members had been provided with a copy of the following documents:
SWPC Operational Risk Assessment Mr Jordan referred to the circulated document and confirmed that there had been no additions or amendments. 
SWPC Financial Risk Assessment Mr Jordan referred to the circulated document and confirmed that there had been one minor amendment.  
Annual Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Control Mr Jordan referred to the circulated document and confirmed that there had been no additions or amendments. 
Annual Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Audit Mr Jordan referred to the circulated document and confirmed that there had been no additions or amendments.

With all members happy with the documents, Mr Jordan proposed that the Parish Council should adopt the SWPC Operational Risk Assessment, the SWPC Financial Risk Assessment, with one minor amendment, the Annual Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Control, and the Annual Review of the Effectiveness of Internal Audit, this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.45pm.

8. Date of next meeting: 7pm on Wednesday 6th April 2022 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
6th April 2022

                        


Chairman
